


 
7711 Camargo Rd 

Madeira, Ohio   45243 
(o) 513-271-9070 (m)513-236-1034 (f)513-271-4791 

matthewevans@fuse.net   www.Arcanumarchitects.com 
 
 
Sycamore Township 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
8540 Kenwood Rd. 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45236 
 
Re:  Letter of Intent for 11935 Snider Rd. 
 
Location:   11935 Snider Rd. 
 
Property Size:   Irregular shape  

1.458 acres 
 
Section of Zoning Ordinance 
from which Dimensional  
Variance is being sought: 10-3.3 Accessory Structure Setback 
    10-12.1 Accessory Structure Square Footage 
    10-12.2 Accessory Structure Setback 
 
Designated Zoning  
District of Property:  B 
 
Purpose of Request: 
The Owners of the Property, Mr. & Mrs. Neubauer, would like to construct a detached 
accessory Garage.  The Garage is designed for (3) vehicles, including a Mobile Home. 
The Mobile Home requires that the opening into the garage be tall and the ceilings of the 
garage be elevated above typical.  The depth of the Garage also needs to be deeper than 
typical at the Mobile Home bay. 
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Support for Variance Request: 
 
This project is located on a very unique property, far from Snider Rd. The current 
residence and proposed garage are so isolated, that the shape, size and location should 
have little if any impact on the surrounding community. The property lines are not 
identifiable unless marked.  The location of the house and proposed garage cannot be 
visually related to a property line. 
 
Access to the property and nearby homes is provided via a private shared drive from 
Snider Rd.  The current residence is located at the bottom of a hillside very close to a 
creek. 
 
The new Garage is located into the existing hillside, with the rear of the structure 
retaining a portion of the hillside.  The Garage is set into the Hillside, to provide ease of 
access from the current drive and limited visibility from neighboring properties. 
 
The location of the Garage is dictated by the required setbacks, the location of the 
existing retaining wall and proposed storm water drainage system.  An existing storm 
water fed creek separates the current drive from the new Garage. The rear of the 
residence already has a buried stormwater pipe which receives a considerable amount of 
water from the nearby subdivision.  A portion of the existing creek will be replaced with a 
new stormwater pipe extending the existing pipe. The location and direction of the pipe is 
critical to proper drainage. 
 
The Accessory structure will not interfere with the delivery of governmental and required 
services.  Granting the variance will not adversely impact the surrounding community 
and environment. The structure located within 5’ of the property line will be fire rated in 
accordance with the current building code. The addition will not negatively impact 
neighboring properties physically or financially.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Matthew K. Evans, Architect 
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